Exhibit 45



Medical Countermeasures

-



Helping Protect America's Armed Forces from Illness and Disease

ABOUT MCM | PROGRAM AREAS | CB EXPOSURES | PI/ID WATCHBOARD | RESOURCES | NEWS AND MEDIA |

HOME ABOUT MCM PROCE

CB Exposures

World War II

Project 112/SHAD

Cold War

Policies, Briefings, Reports

FAQs

CB Warfare General FAQs

Project 112/SHAD

Project 112/SHAD

Dugway Proving Grnd FAQs

Chemical-Biological Warfare General FAQs

CONTACT US

Back to MCM FAOs

How much information can I divulge about my exposure, since I signed a "secrecy oath?"

September 08, 2008





In 1993, Deputy Secretary of Defense William Perry issued a memorandum on "Chemical Weapons Research Programs Using Human Test Subjects." The memorandum released "any individuals who participated in testing, production, transportation or storage associated with any chemical weapons research conducted prior to 1968 from any non-disclosure restrictions or written or oral prohibitions (e.g., oaths of secrecy) that may have been placed on them concerning their possible exposure to any chemical weapons agents."

Secretary Perry also directed the Services to initiate procedures to release individuals who participated in testing, production, transportation or storage associated with any chemical weapons research after 1968 from any non-disclosure restrictions that may have been placed on them. Since most information relating to this research has been declassified, at least in part, Force Health Protection and Readiness has determined that participants in chemical-related research after 1968 may talk about their individual experiences to the Department of Defense (DoD) or the Department of Veterans Affairs without violating their oath of secrecy.



> Hallucinogenic Agents FAQs